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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #17-0512 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 

 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager  
 
DATE: June 6, 2017 
 
TITLE: Motion to Approve Assumption of Contract and Consent to Assignment of 

Enterprise Resource Planning System Implementer Agreement and to 
Approve Third Party Vendor Agreements with Emphasys Computer 
Solutions, Inc., MHC Software, Inc., and Finite Matters Ltd., Inc. 

 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve and authorize execution of an 
Assumption of Contract and Consent to Assignment of Enterprise Resource Planning 
(ERP) system implementer agreement from Ciber, Inc., (Ciber), to Infor (US), Inc., 
(Infor), in substantially the form attached, and approve third party ERP agreements with 
Emphasys Computer Solutions, Inc., (Emphasys), MHC Software, Inc., (MHC), and 
Finite Matters Ltd., Inc., (FML), in substantially the forms attached. 
  
Background 
On March 20, 2017, Ciber entered into an asset purchase agreement with Infor whereby 
Ciber transferred to Infor the majority of its business and assets relating to the services it 
provides in connection with Infor’s software products. The closing of the transaction took 
place on March 31, 2017. 
 
On September 7, 2016 (CAM 16-0900) the City Commission approved vendors and 
funding for the additional third-party software components required for the ERP system 
solution. Those license and support agreements are with Emphasys, FML, and MHC. 
 
The City will have to purchase an additional FML license for the Budget Office, now part 
of the City Manager’s Office. Furthermore, FML was unable to honor the original $7,500 
cost of maintenance submitted in 2014 and had to increase the amount to 
$9,995. However, as negotiated, FML agreed to waive the first year’s maintenance cost 
which permitted the City to purchase an additional license without accruing extra cost.  
In addition, the City is able to procure the required commercial off- the- shelf Adobe 
products, including the additional requirement for the extra FML Licenses from SHI 
International Corp. via General Services Administration (GSA) contract #GS-35F-0111K 
in the amount of $17,811 providing for additional savings over previously budgeted FML 
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priced licenses. As a result, the previous Commission-approved first year total of 
$94,838 will only increase by $315.90 for a new total of $95,153.90. 

Resource Impact 
There will not be a fiscal impact to the City. 
 
Strategic Connections  
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Internal Support Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 

 Goal 11:  Be a well-trained, innovative, and neighbor-centric workforce that builds 
community. 

 Objective 4: Provide a reliable and progressive technology infrastructure 
 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale Vision Plan 2035: We are United. 
 
Attachments 
Exhibit 1 – Emphasys Final Agreement 
Exhibit 2 – MHC Final Agreement 
Exhibit 3 – FML Final Agreement 
Exhibit 4 – Assignment Letter 
Exhibit 5 – Assumption of Contract 
 

 
Prepared by:   Shelley Gialluca, Information Technology Services 
  Adam Makarevich, Finance 
  Linda Blanco, Finance 
  
Department Directors: Mike Maier, Information Technology 
 Kirk Buffington, Finance 


